
This is DISTRICT 5 Vice Commandant, Gary Anspach. I will be providing my report 
for each detachment within District 5 to show where we are, and the 
recommendations set forth. That report is as follows:

Penn York: 

I was in contact with Penn York Commandant, and I checked regularly to ensure 
all needs were met. I ensured that their OIRs and bylaws were updated. 
Detachment seems to be doing well. 

DeerXing:

 I was at the May 2025 meeting, and I was voted in as District 5 Commandant for 
another year. All districts attended this meeting accept Bucktail and Penn York. 
We discussed recruiting and retention.  

Williamsport: 

I contacted the Commandant.  I ensured that ROIs were completed as well as 
ensured their annual reports were completed and turned in. 

Berwick: 

I contacted the Commandant and everything was fine.  I checked to make sure 
they were in compliance with everything.  They are trying to get new members.

Bucktail:

I installed all officers. Jacob Bertin was sworn in by the Bucktail Commandant as a 
member. The Commandant is back from his medical leave, and they are in 
compliance. I plan to visit again after the convention. 

Susquehanna Valley: 

Since this is my detachment, I am in contact with all the officers. Everything is 
going well.  I have 15 to 20 members attending the meetings. 

Thank you for your time,

District 5 Commandant

Gary Anspach 


